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GADSDEN COUNTY 
Board of County Commissioners 

9-B East Jefferson Street, Quincy, Florida 32351 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PUBLIC SAFETY COORDINATING COUNCIL MEETING 
MINUTES 

February 13, 2015 
1:00 p.m. 

Present: 
Eric Hinson, Board of County Commission, Chair of Public Safety Coordinating Council  
Major Shawn Wood, Gadsden County Sheriff’s Office, Vice – Chair  
Robert Presnell, County Administrator 
Arthur Lawson, Assistant County Administrator 
Judge Kathy Garner 
Victor Holder, Public Defender 
May Andrews, State Probation 
Frank Allman, State Attorney  
Clyde Collins, County Building Official 
Martha Chancey, County Probation 
Laurel Bradley, County Administration 
Nina Moody, Public Defender 
Robert Barkley, GCSO 
Susan Wilson, Court Administration 
Marcella Blocker, Deputy Clerk 
 

 
1.    WELCOME 

   
Chair Hinson welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 2:03 p.m.  He allowed everyone 
present to introduce themselves and it was recorded above. 
  

2.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 
UPON MOTION BY SUSAN WILSON AND SECOND BY NINA MOODY, THE COUNCIL VOTED BY VOICE 
VOTE, TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE FEBRUARY 13, 2015 PUBLIC SAFETY COORDINATING 
COUNCIL MEETING. (Assistant State Attorney (ASA) Frank Allman abstained from voting, due to not 
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being present at the last meeting.) 
  

3. OVERVIEW OF GADSDEN COUNTY WORK PROGRAM 
 
Martha Chancey, County Probation Manager, gave a brief overview (update) of the County Work 
Program.   
  
ASA Allman asked the average of work days ordered. 
  
Major Wood asked if she had seen any problems with participants. 
  
Mrs. Chancey commented that she had some minor injuries and had some that did not show up. 
  
Judge Garner said she had not been made aware of any problems and commended the ones responsible 
for making this work. 
  
 

4. RE-ENTRY PROGRAM 
   
Major Robert Barkley, Gadsden County Sheriff’s Department, his job was made easier with the jail 
reduction. He showed a slide of trustees and some of the jobs they were responsible for.  He said they 
try to match the trustee with the job skills they possess. 
  
ASA Allman asked if the criteria for the re-entry program were laid out in a document. 
  
Chair Hinson recalled the ribbon-cutting ceremony at Satellite where they mentioned they would love to 
build a relationship with the inmates with small machine experience. 
  
  

5. QUESTIONS/COMMENTS 
  
Major Wood said normally this meeting is held once a year and they changed it to a bi-annual meeting.  
He asked that this not just be about the jail, but some of the other projects in the community.  He asked 
that they look into juvenile crimes, DJJ, and look at the new drug “Molly”. 
  

6. DISCUSS NEXT MEETING DATE 
   
Chair asked if anyone had topics for the next meeting and if so please forward. 
  
Mr. Presnell said the next meeting would be in six months. 
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7. ADJOURNMENT 
 
THERE BEING NO OTHER BUSINESS BEFORE THE COUNCIL, THE CHAIR DECLARED 
THE MEETING ADJOURNED AT 2:45 P.M. 

 
 
 
 
 
         
 

  __________________________________ 
       ERIC HINSON, CHAIR 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
______________________________ 
MARCELLA BLOCKER, DEPUTY CLERK 
 

 


